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16 July 2021           
 
 
Dear Parents and Carers  
 
I think we are all relieved that there is only one more week to go.  Let’s just hope nothing else will happen over the next week!  
Fingers crossed for a positive end to term.   
 
September 2021 Timetable changes 
We have made some changes to the timetable construction for September: 
 
Year 8 will now be taught in mixed ability teaching groups rather than tutor groups for all their lessons, with the exception of Maths 
and Science lessons. For Year 9,10,11 Maths and English lessons, pupils will be split into two equal sides of the year group. English 
classes will be mixed ability and Maths will 'set' their classes. This means that pupils will be in a different Maths and English class 
when they return in September.  
 
Summer reading list 
Please find attached a summer reading booklist for students to have a look at over the holidays. We are working hard to get the 
school library up and running again as soon as possible in the Autumn term.  Anyone who manages to read any of the attached 
books will be in line for some achievement points when we return to school. All your child will need to do is to find me in the library 
or the inclusion room and tell me about their summer reading journey. There are lots of changes planned, so watch this space! 
Best wishes & have a wonderful holiday.  
 
Mrs Nicholls, Library Manager 
 
 
House curriculum 
After a very successful House curriculum week, next week is House sports week. Pupils will take part in house sports on the following 
afternoons. Please remember to bring appropriate sport kit on the following days. 
 
Monday: Year 8 
Tuesday: Year 7 
Wednesday: Year 9 
Thursday: Year 10 
 
The number of entries and quality of the entries has been outstanding, below are some examples from the Toynbee house 
competitions. 
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Well done Toynbee and good luck for sports week. 
 
Mr Clarkson-Kent 
 
House Leader. 
 
 
Poetry  
Huge congratulations to Holly P, in year 9!  Earlier this term, Holly entered a poetry competition which was run by Young 
Writers.   Her poem was selected to be printed in a new anthology of poetry called 'Imagine!'  We are very proud of Holly and her 
wonderful writing. 
 

 
 
Non-uniform day or Monday  
A reminder that it is non-uniform on Monday. It costs £1, of which half will go towards Helpful Hounds, and the other half will go to 
a local charity of the prefects' choosing. Year 8 have sports in the afternoon so they may wish to just come in dressed for that. 
 
School timetable  
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Next week is WEEK B on your lesson timetables.   
 
Personal Best Education  
Personal Best Education are pleased to announce their Summer Teen Projects in partnership with Connect4communities via 
Hampshire County Council will be running during the summer holidays. 
 
Their Teen Projects will run from 26th July- 19th August every Monday to Thursday at 7 venues across Hampshire. 
 
Workshops include: 

                   Team building          Graffiti Art       T- shirt design 
 
Places are allocated on a first come first served basis, so book a place for your child today! 
 
To book: http://ow.ly/eiSD50FjSLo 
 

 
 
 
Have a good weekend,  
Matthew  
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